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Arts Commission Meeting
Tuesday, February 15, 2022, 5:00 p.m. 
Zoom Virtual Format






The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Zoe Perkins, Chairperson. In attendance: Zoe Perkins, April Morris, Deanna Stevenson, Ellen Edman, Erika Whittaker, Glenda Hares, Andrew Smith, James Erwin, Art McDonnell (Kirkwood Arts Foundation), Maggie Duwe (Council liaison), Kyle Henke (Staff Liaison) and Rick Duplissie (Kirkwood Performing Arts Center General Manager). Absent Excused: Stefanie Kirkland.

I. CITIZEN COMMENTS. There were no citizen comments. 

II. APPROVAL OF JANUARY 18, 2022 MEETING MINUTES. April Morris moved to approve the January 18, 2022 minutes, seconded by Glenda Hares. The minutes were approved as amended.

III. APPROVAL OF February 1, 2022 MINUTES. Deanna Stevenson moved to approve the February 1, 2022 minutes, seconded by Glenda Hares. The minutes were approved.

IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS.

   A. Kirkwood Arts Foundation. Art McDonnell reported that the Foundation’s annual meeting will be held next week on a date yet to be determined.

   B. Making Music. Erika Whittaker reported that the schedule for the 2022 Making Music concerts will be in the March utility insert and the May utility insert. A discussion was had concerning the preparation of the printed materials for the concerts. 

   C. Mel Bay. Zoe Perkins reported that there has been no recent meeting of the committee, but one will be scheduled soon to discuss the program. Zoe has been in touch with Paul Reuter and Bill Bay about possible artists for the program. 

   D. MACAA. April Morris reported that there will be a Zoom on February 22, 2022 at 1:00 p.m. presented by the Volunteer Lawyer and Accounts on legal and accounting best practices. She will distribute the link for those interested. The presentation will also be recorded for those who cannot view it live.

   E.  Sculpture on the Move. The Sculpture on the Move organization was notified that we did not intend to participate in the 2022 draft. We were excused this time but were reminded that payment of the fee to the organization by December 31 was a commitment to participate in the draft. Cities are not allowed to withdraw from the draft after seeing what sculptures are available. 

   The current location of the KISS sculpture may be needed for construction when the rehabilitation of the train station begins in 2024. Therefore, we may have that space available until then. There was a discussion of potential improvements to Argonne but no firm plans exist at this time. A meeting of the Outdoor Sculpture Committee will be scheduled soon.
    G. Gallery Program at the Kirkwood Performing Arts Center.. Twenty-three submissions have been received and are in the process of being reviewed and selections made for the first program. The deadline for submissions has been extended. The Committee will also continue to receive submissions for the second and third programs throughout the year. There is no firm opening date yet but will likely be either March 16 or March 23, 2022. 

V. NEW BUSINESS.

   Andrew Smith will not seek re-appointment and Jim Erwin will be term limited. Zoe Perkins’ term will be extended by one year. The Commission needs to send its recommendations for two new commissioners to the Mayor in time for the Council appoint them at either the May 5 or May 19 meeting so that they may take their seats in June. A discussion was had about the specific qualifications to seek for the Commission and the Foundation to serve their unique functions and to avoid the two entities recruiting the same persons. There was also discussion about how to advertise the openings. 

VI. KIRKWOOD PERFORMING ARTS CENTER GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT. Rick Duplissie said that three theater companies will be presenting shows in March. In April, preparations begin for the Karate Kid musical premiere. The Center has a new business manager. Rick and others are already planning for the next couple of years. They are seeking diverse musical programs.

VII. KIRKWOOD ARTS COMMISSION CHAIR’S REPORT. Zoe Perkins attended the Cars and Guitars meeting. The event is set for June 11. April Morris moved that the Commission have a tent at Festival again, seconded by Deanna Stevenson. The motion passed. There was discussion of possible fund-raising activities for the Commission to hold at the Festival, including a raffle or an auction. A citizen has offered to donate paintings by two St. Louis artists to be used in fund-raising activities, which the Commission will investigate further. 

VIII. FUTURE IDEAS. A discussion was had about potential future events. Art McDonnell pointed out that the Metropolitan Orchestra will hold four pop-up concerts again this year: at Art’s house, the Presbyterian Church, on the steps of the Kirkwood City Hall and at the Des Peres City Hall. Deanna Stevenson reported that the Opera Theater will not come to Kirkwood this year but may be interested in coming next year. She will keep in touch with them.

IX. ADJOURNMENT. The meeting was adjourned at 6:04 p.m. 
Next Meeting Date – March 15, 2022
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Staff Liaison:   Kyle Henke. Phone:  314-822-5856 Email: henkekk@kirkwoodmo.org

Chair:  Zoe Perkins   








Accommodation:  The City of Kirkwood is interested in effective communication for all persons. Persons requiring an accommodation to attend and participate in the meeting should contact the City Clerk at 314-822-5802 at least 48 hours before the meeting. With advance notice of seven calendar days, the City of Kirkwood will provide interpreter services at public meetings for languages other than English and for the hearing impaired. Upon request, the minutes from this meeting can be made available in an alternate format, such as a CD, by calling 314-822-5802.  



image1.jpeg
Kirkwood
COMMISSION




image2.png
WO
f 0





